Health insurance proposal: March 25, 2009

Section 14B:

1. Medical benefits: The company will provide the current MVP plan or a comparable plan and dental benefits through Empire Blue Cross or a comparable plan for employees and eligible dependents. 

Notwithstanding the above, the parties agree that the company is not prohibited from offering alternative plans and/or alternative rate structures.

(Next four paragraphs same as existing contract.)

Employees will pay a share of the health and dental insurance premiums based on the following schedule:

12/01/09: 18 percent

12/01/10: 20 percent

12/01/11: 22 percent

12/01/12: 23 percent

12/01/13: 25 percent.

At no point will members of the Guild pay a higher percentage than members of any other bargaining unit.

The members' share of the deductible will remain at no more than $750 per year for the life of this agreement.

